
 

September 24, 2020 

 

Dear Archway Glendale Families, 

I am reaching out to update you on the status of our second grade as it pertains to the 
previously shared information. 

After implementing an overabundance of precautionary measures through our incident response 
team and working with the Maricopa County Department of Health (MCDH), we are excited to 
welcome back our brick-and-mortar students from 2B this Friday, September 25. We have also 
been able to confirm that our employee had a false positive on the original test after being 
retested two additional times. However, we followed the advice of the MCDH to be extra 
cautious and quarantined both the employee and the class for 14 days.  

We are pleased to say that all persons involved have received negative test results and 
quarantined for the required number of days with no symptoms, which allows them to safely 
rejoin our community in-person. Furthermore, any additional optional COVID-19 tests of 
members of the school community have returned negative, meaning we have not received any 
other confirmed cases. 

Though it was not easy, we are grateful to our families of 2B for adhering to all of the 
precautionary measures that we put into place to ensure the health and safety of our entire 
school community. 

As I said before, the health and safety of our Archway Glendale and Glendale Prep family is of 
the utmost importance. We are grateful to the Great Hearts Covid Incident Response Team that, 
under the advisement of the MCDH, helped us navigate the process that assures the safety of 
our campus. We will continue to remain vigilant and communicate with you in relation to COVID-
19. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

Jack Kersting 

Headmaster 
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